RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS


MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING 

OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE 

WOODMEN ROAD METROPOLITAN DISTRICT

HELD

JUNE 6th, 2006

Pursuant to posted notice, the regular meeting of the Board of Directors of the Woodmen Road Metropolitan District was held on Tuesday, June 6th, 2006 at 8:30 a.m., at the El Paso County Procurement Conference Room.

Attendance
In attendance were Directors:


Also in attendance were:



Doug Woods, President/Director 

Pete Susemihl; Susemihl, McDermott

Rusty Green, Vice President/Director
 
& Cowan, P.C.

Tom Cone, Director (arrived at 8:48am)
Terry Schooler, Schooler & Associates

Holger Christiansen, Director
Lori VonFeldt-Wingert, Schooler & 

Lindsay Case, Director


Associates










Jennifer Irvine, El Paso County







Steve McQuilken







Jenny Tchang

1. Call to Order,

& Certification

of the Agenda
      Mr. Woods called the meeting to order at 8:36 a.m. 

2. Approval of

Minutes &

Excusal                 Motion to approve the May 2nd, 2006 minutes made by Mr. Cone seconded by 

     Mr. Christiansen.  Motion passed.

3. Projects Report –Mr. McQuilken / Mrs. Irvine
A. Status Project III – Possible IV: 

Mr. McQuilken reported on the capacity project stating that they are scheduled to submit the final plan at the end of June and they are going with the entire project.  Mrs. Irvine indicated the FONSI would be back around the same time frame.  The bidding would not begin until September, per Mr. McQuilken, because there are still utilities and right of way to be worked on.  The updated Cost of Estimate for the entire 6 miles from Powers to Hwy 24 is at $16,000,000.  The curb and gutter as well as the raised median will go from Powers to just east of Tutt at the top of the hill, which the City has approved.  Mr. Schooler stated that paving will be done for 6 lanes, but will only be striped for 4.  Mr. McQuilken indicated that there is about $500,000 in utility work, $300,000 in right of way, and $1,600,000 for construction for a total of approximately $18,400,000.  

Mrs. Irvine stated that the amount of the Federal funds, which the District is to receive, has not changed and she would get the exact number to Mr. Schooler.  Mrs. Irvine stated further that another Intergovernmental Agreement between the City and CDOT would have to be done and Mr. Schooler clarified stating that it’s one of the costs when Federal funds are being used.

The Board then discussed in length the extra funds needed for the project, which would be approximately $7,000,000.  Mrs. Irvine stated that the District would not need to have the total amount in funds to begin the construction, but would need to show a source for the funds.  Mr. Case recommended not authorizing contracts unless the total amount of funds were in place.  Mr. Woods indicated that the District could start the process for bond funds now so that they would be available by September.  The Board authorized Mr. Schooler to contact Greg Fulton from Bathgate to start the next traunch of funds for an approximate amount of $8,000,000.  

Mr. Green inquired as to the wetlands permits and Mrs. Irvine indicated that they still needed to acquire the permits for the southern end.  Mr. McQuilken reported that the wetlands would be rolled into the next project and the 3-4 acres would all be done at the same time.  

Mr. Schooler reported that Centura would like the District to build the traffic signal on Tutt and needed direction from the Board.  Mrs. Irvine indicated that since the signal on Tutt was not part of the initial plan Mr. McQuilken’s contract would have to be amended.  The board requested Mrs. Irvine to anticipate the traffic signal since it is crucial and needed not only by the hospital, but others as well.  Mr. Susemihl stated that the District’s commitment was to fund $15,000,000 according to the Service Plan and if the Board decides more funds are warranted than what has already been bonded then they are available.

Mr. Green inquired as to the FEMA flood plan and the 18” culvert box that is acting like a dam in Woodmen Road.  Mr. McQuilken indicated that the flood plan has been reanalyzed and remapped.  He will be meeting with Kiowa Engineering and the box will be extended.

B. Environmental Assessment Status: 

See 3.A.

4. Manager’s Report
A. Permit Activity/Revenues vs. Projections

Mr. Susemihl inquired about 4-Way Ranch and the other properties that are coming into the District and Mr. Schooler indicated that he would check with the County as to the status.

The Board reviewed the permit activity and noted that Keller/Campbell had not paid their fees yet for their subdivision, but Mr. Schooler has been talking with them and the funds should be coming in soon.  

To be made a part of the record, a copy of the fees collected to date was submitted.

B. Development Activity

Mr. Green advised Ms. VonFeldt to show a 25-30% reduction for development activity when doing the projections for the budgets.

C. Centura Letter

Mr. Schooler reported that Centura wanted the District to pay for the traffic light on Tutt plus reduce their fees.  The Board decided that the District will pay for the traffic light, but their fees will not be reduced, which will stay at approximately $350,000.

D. Banning/Lewis Agreement


Mr. Susemihl reported that the litigation with Banning-Lewis was settled and a stipulation was being circulated.  The County will vacate the extra land back to Banning-Lewis.  Banning-Lewis agreed not to seek additional compensation and to pay back the approximately $65,000 at the time their additional ground is annexed to the City.

Motion to approve the settlement with Banning/Lewis made by Mr. Green seconded by Mr. Christiansen.  Motion passed.

Mr. Case indicated that there should be some comments within the agreement for future fees to be paid back to the District and the Board indicated that it would not be necessary at this time.

5. Legal Report     
Mr. Susemihl had nothing to report.   

6. Old Business     
Move of approval to pay invoices for this draw and next month’s draw made by Mr. Case and seconded by Mr. Green.  Motion passed unanimously.

7. New Business
A. Board of Director Fees-
The Board decided to take the Director’s fees up in the budgetary process for 2007.
8. General 

Discussion

No general discussion.

9. Next Meeting
The meeting on July 4th, 2006 was cancelled and the next regular meeting of the WRMD Board of Directors is scheduled for Tuesday, August 1st, 2006.  Meetings will continue to be held in the El Paso County Procurement Conference Room on the fourth floor.  

10. Adjournment
Meeting was adjourned at 9:40 a.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

________________________________

Terry E. Schooler,

Manager/Assistant Secretary

